

THE CORPORATION OF THE TOWNSHIP OF HORTON  
**Waste Management Committee**  
JUNE 13, 2013

There was a Meeting of the Waste Management Committee held in the Municipal Council Chambers on Thursday, June 13, 2013. Present was Chair Jamey Larone, Mayor Don Eady and Committee Member John Wilson (9:30 to 11:35). Staff present Rose Curley – Administrative Assistant and Mackie McLaren, CAO/Clerk.

1. CALL TO ORDER

Chair Larone called the meeting to order at 9:30 a.m

2. DECLARATION OF PECUNIARY INTEREST

There was no declaration of pecuniary interest by committee members or staff.

3. ITEMS TO BE ADDED TO THE AGENDA AND APPROVE AGENDA

Moved by Don Eady, Seconded by John Wilson

That the Waste Management Committee approves the Meeting Agenda for June 13, 2013.

Carried.

4. DELEGATIONS:

**9:30 a.m. – Dave Bennett, National Grinding**

Dave Bennett and Jason Wood of National Grinding were present before the Committee to discuss the recent regrind at the Landfill Site. They noted that the grind went well but it took longer than expected (3 days). They discussed the following options for changing the setup of the cells:

- Put shingles in a separate pile. Mr. Wood noted that shingles grind better in the winter.
- Leave cell ends open
- Possibly put concrete/asphalt base in the cell floor to eliminate contamination. They could use ground shingles to make the floor base. Also, we could apply Granular A and apply calcium
- Have municipal staff pick up nails from shingles and put these in steel bin
- National Grinding will provide a list of materials that can't go into the diversion cells for regrind. (inflatable pools, rugs – these wrap around machine)

**10:00 a.m. – Derek McGrimmon, Renfrew Inn Suites – Recycling program**

Derek McGrimmon was present before the committee to discuss recycling options out at Renfrew Inn Suites which he owns. Mr. McGrimmon noted that currently they have been doing construction and have been taking their recycling to the Landfill when they take their waste there. He would like to see a recycling program set up with his tenants. He also reported pickup problems he has had with Beaumen's. He said that the driver will estimate the number of units he has and then only take the amount of bags he thinks corresponds with the units and leaves the other bags. Also, people are dropping off waste at their site and they are stuck with it.

**After further discussion, the Committee requested Mackie McLaren,**

CAO/Clerk to set up a meeting with Beaumen's, the Township and Mr. McGrimmon.

5. MINUTES OF:

- May 23, 2013 – Regular WMC meeting

Committee members reviewed the minutes of the May 23, 2013 Waste Management Committee meeting. It was noted that we should look into getting the BearWise containers from Storyland as they are no longer in operation and the Township owns these.

Chair Larone also requested that Mackie McLaren, CAO/Clerk set up and appointment with Beaumen's to discuss a new contract.

6. BUSINESS ARISING:

- **Soak Pit – quotes**

There were no quotes available for review.

- **LFS shed – photo-op**

Chair Larone said that Phil Donohue, RCI teacher had said he would take a photo of the students with the shed and give us a copy. Also, he will provide a list of student names. Chair Larone will contact Mr. Donohue for this picture and list of names.

- **Joe Hall meeting with municipalities (proposed consortium)**

Mackie McLaren, CAO/Clerk reported that the meeting with Joe Hall and several municipalities went well. Admaston/Bromley was unable to attend and he reported to Annette Louis, Clerk/Treasurer regarding the discussion that was held. Joe Hall with direction from the group is looking into the possibility of forming a consortium with interested municipalities to deal with a variety of Waste Management items.

7. MONTHLY CALENDAR

- Actual vs. budget
- Property maintenance
- Invoices, revenue & receivables reports

Committee members reviewed the monthly calendar for June 2013.

8. CORRESPONDENCE:

- **Contamination check lists**

The Committee noted that there should be signage on the cells. Also, the summer student could monitor the bins and educate clients with the sorting of items.

- **Emily Tieu, MOE – answers to questions from May 23/13 WMC meeting**

The Committee reviewed the correspondence from EmilyTieu, Ministry of the Environment. Rod Eady, Public Works Superintendent is preparing a leachate report as requested by Ms. Tieu. We have now received Ministry permission to use asphalt shingles on or off-site.

The Committee requested Rose Curley to write letters to Ms. Emily Tieu, MOE and Mike Birett, CIF to thank them for their recent attendance at our meetings.

- Joe Hall – email re: Ontario’s Proposed Waste Reduction Framework
- OWMA – guide to who is saying what regarding Waste Diversion in Ontario
- OWMA – Extended Producer Responsibility Policy Paper
- Environmental Registry – Waste Reduction Strategy

Committee members reviewed the above correspondence.

9. OTHER BUSINESS

Mackie McLaren informed the Committee that signs have been ordered to be put on the roll-off containers at the upcoming the Valley BlueGrass Festival.

Mayor Eady noted that Greater Madawaska has had positive results with their implementation of clear garbage bags and he asked if the Committee could discuss this at a future meeting.

10. NEXT MEETING

The next Waste Management Committee Meeting will be on Thursday, July 11, 2013 at 9:30 a.m.

11. ADJOURNMENT

Moved by Don Eady, Seconded by Jamey Larone

That the Waste Management Committee meeting be adjourned at 12:21 p.m.  
Carried.

---

CHAIR

---

SECRETARY